St Maddern’s Church of England School
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(Endowed by George Daniel, 1710)
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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 19th September 2014

Dear Parents                                                                                            
Thank you to all those parents who came into school yesterday for the Children’s University presentation.  It was really good to see so many.  Clubs begin next week, and we will use the registers at the end of the half term to work out how many hours each child has completed.  It won’t take much time to achieve 30 hours I am sure and it is really good to see so many children taking part in so many different clubs.  Thank you to teachers, TA’s and parents who are helping to run such a variety of learning opportunities.
We had a really successful trip yesterday and clearly have some very talented surfers in our school.  The children were a credit to the school.  Thank you to Global Boarders who took the session.  By the end of the day, we had at least 7 children who had stood up and rode a wave.  Pictures will be going up on our website so do take a look.

On Sunday at 11am, the children will be taking part in the Church Harvest Festival.  Please could all children attend if at all possible as we will be singing at the Church.  Please could children wear school uniform on Sunday morning.  On Monday 9.00-9.30 the school will be celebrating Harvest.  You are invited to join us for our act of worship in the Church.  The Preschool children will be part of the service and so we extend a warm welcome to parents, grandparents etc.  

After the service we plan to take the children to Chysauster as part of our history project this half term. Children will be doing a wide variety of learning activities and having a good look around the ancient site.  Children need to bring with them a coat and a packed lunch.  We will be back by 3pm.  Please see attached letter.
Stay and play has now begun for the new term.  Parents and children who are under 4 are welcome to come from 2pm-3pm on Monday and Friday afternoons.  There is a voluntary contribution of £1 per session.  No need to book, just come along.
Humphry Davy School is offering an opportunity for children to join a choir – Vocal Notes.  Sessions are held at the school each Tuesday starting on the 23rd September between 4 and 5 pm.  Mrs Prichard has further details in the school office if you are interested.   They also have an open evening on Tuesday 30th September for year 5 pupils. 

On Thursday 25th September the children will be participating in the Penwith Pound Charity Fair which is taking place at Mount’s Bay Academy.  This is an exciting project where KS2 children have worked together to create a display giving information about their charity.  The students from Mounts Bay will hopefully be donating £1 for a charity of their choice.  We hope to raise a lot of money for worthy charities.  If you wish to donate to the charities, they are -  ‘Help for Heroes’, ‘RSPCA’ ,’The Blue Cross’ and  ‘The Cornwall Air Ambulance’.
Year 6 and reception children have received health forms.  Please complete and return to the office as soon as possible. 
Thank you to Mr Figg (senior) who has cut our hedges in our grounds and also made a number of planters for our school grounds.  Do come into the lower entrance and look at our clay mural which has now been fixed to wall.  This is the clay work that was completed at Nancealverne last term. The children have done a fantastic job with their clay work.
Headteacher’s Award
Libby Arnold for being a brilliant team player and for doing her best.  She has also trebled her times table score this week.  Well done Libby. 
Star readers
Grace Whitton

Joshua Curry

Harry Figg

Kayden Salmon-Curtin

Jowan Garcia

Isabella Garcia-Townsend

Shannon Salmon

Fern Hall

Pre-School
Tom and Harry Adams for being kind and considerate and looking after others in the pre-school. 
Dates for your diary
· 20.9.14 year 6 taster session at HD school 9-1

· 21.9.14 harvest  service at Madron Church 11 am
· 22.9.14 School Harvest service 9-9.30 Trip to Chysauster
· 23.9.14 David Hampshire RE staff meeting

· 24.9.14 finance committee/full gov meetings

· 29.9.14 lend me your literacy KS2 AM KS1 PM

· 30.9.14 year 6 taster day H D school 

· 2.10.14 surf day (2 children PEN)

· 3.10.14 Child review (HP 8.30)

· 17.10.14 music for youth concert 11.00-12.30 year 5/6 Truro

· 19.10.14 Trafalgar Day

· 23.10 14 PEP meeting HP 9.00

· 27.10 14 half term

Best wishes 

H. Pearce
[image: image3.png]svs “Brit Insurance



[image: image4.jpg]singup



[image: image5.jpg]Healthy



[image: image6.wmf]                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             [image: image6.wmf]    


